
We had an amazing kids’ revival in
Réunion! The children worshiped and
prayed with such hunger, and we
were so blessed by the ministry of
our special guests, the Bufords.

We had a powerful time at the
Mauritius National Conference! The
services were filled with the presence
of God, lives were touched, and the
church was strengthened. It was a joy
to worship together with believers
from across the nation.

Madagascar’s National Conference was truly unforgettable! Over
65,000 people gathered for three days of powerful revival services,
and we witnessed 2,457 receive the gift of the Holy Spirit, with 306
being baptized in Jesus’ name. The atmosphere was filled with faith
and unity as God poured out His Spirit in an incredible way. We were
also blessed to have 40 American guests join us, faithfully preaching
and supporting the work. It was a life-changing conference that will
leave an eternal impact on Madagascar.

We had a wonderful time in
the coastal city of Majunga!
we were blessed to attend a
special service at the Bible
school campground and
worship at the local church  
Sunday. It was also a privilege
to escort our dear friends, the
missionaries, to Mayotte as
they returned to their ministry
field. 

At the beginning of this month, we
had the honor of celebrating 55
years of the church in Madagascar
at Ampondrona. It was a beautiful
time of worship, thanksgiving, and
remembering the great things God
has donoe. Truly, His faithfulness
has carried the church from the
beginning until now!

We rejoice with our Bible school students who are stepping out
to serve in new and needing churches across Madagascar! This
year we celebrated 78 graduates and awarded 45 certificates,
equipping a new generation of workers for the harvest.
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August was Big! thank you to everyone and keep us in your prayers as we continue in ministry here in
Madagasca! Let’s all Thank God for his blessings and the fact that over 2,500 receved the Holly Ghost

across the Indian Ocean islands!


